
 

 
 
August 3, 2021 
 
Dear Real Estate Representatives, Presidents and Library Staff,   
 
In an effort to keep real estate lawyers updated with the ever-changing situation, we have 
further information to be shared with the real estate lawyers in your association.  
 
September 30: National Day for Truth and Reconciliation  
 
September 30 has been declared as a general holiday under the Canada Labour Code. The 
National Day for Truth and Reconciliation will be observed to honour First Nations, Inuit and 
Métis survivors and their families and communities, and ensure the public commemoration of 
their history and the legacy of residential schools. 
 
This new holiday applies to federally regulated employers, including banks. However, it will not 
affect the Land Registry Office or Teraview operations on September 30 unless the provincial 
government passes similar legislation.  See the latest bulletin from the Director of Titles here 
confirming that Teraview and the LRO will be open on September 30.  
 
Many banks have already confirmed to their customers that they will be closed on September 
30, 2021.  
 
Don’t get caught trying to make last minute arrangements – review your closing list now to 
address any transactions scheduled to close on September 30.  
 
Planning Act - further proposed amendments    
 
Following the recent amendments to the Planning Act (which have not yet been proclaimed into 
force), the provincial government is accepting comments on proposed complementary and 
consequential amendments to the regulations under the Planning Act.  Details are available 
here.  
 
Please forward any comments you wish FOLA to consider to katie.robinette@fola.ca by August 
13, 2021.   
 
Comments to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing are due by August 23, 2021.  
 
New Teraview Statements 
 
On June 19, 2021, new statements were added for the registration or deletion of a condominium 
bylaw or change of address for service for a condominium corporation.  More details are 
available here.  
 
 
 

https://www.teraview.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/A-LOT-FROM-THE-DOT-on-NATIONAL-DAY-OF-TRUTH-AND-RECONCILIATION-1.pdf
https://www.ontariocanada.com/registry/view.do?postingId=38047&language=en
mailto:katie.robinette@fola.ca
https://www.teraview.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Registration-and-Deletion-of-Condominium-By-Laws-and-Condominium-Notices-of-Change-of-Address-for-Service.pdf
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New Working Group Survey Question 
 
A new survey with one or more questions has been posted on the Working Group on Lawyers 
and Real Estate web site.   
 
You can complete the question by simply clicking here and selecting “Click here to respond to 
latest survey questions".  The survey results will be available at the same link in a few days. Go 
to “Click here if you wish to review the questions previously dealt with". 
 
 
If and when we receive further information of interest to the real estate bar, we will pass it along.   
 
Stay up to date with FOLA’s real estate information at https://fola.ca/real-estate-law.  
 
Merredith MacLennan and Eldon Horner 
FOLA Real Estate Co-Chairs 
 
Please note: The information provided herein is of a general nature only and is not intended to 
provide legal advice.  
 

https://www.lawyersworkinggroup.com/mentoring-initiative/
https://fola.ca/real-estate-law

